________, 2009

As you are probably aware, Minnesota Statute §260C.212, Subd. 7 now requires the Court to conduct a review hearing relating to children who may be "aging out" of foster care to determine that appropriate services are being given to the juvenile to assist in independent living.  Among other things, the statute now requires the Court to review:


1.
That the child has received notice of the right to continue to access services beyond the age of 18 and the right to appeal the denial of any such services;


2.
Plans to insure the child has obtained a high school diploma or its equivalent;


3.
Information regarding a child's completion of a driver's education course or ability to use public transportation;


4.
Information regarding the child's prospects for employment or enrollment in post-secondary education;


5.
Information on application for post-secondary financial aid;


6.
Information relating to healthcare coverage for the child;


7.
Information relating to the child's application or ability to obtain disability income assistance;


8.
Information relating to the ability of the child to obtain affordable housing, with necessary financial support;


9.
Information regarding the child's funds for housing rental;


10.
Alternative housing plans;


11.
Appropriate registration for males with the Selective Service;


12.
Permanent connection with a caring adult.

In addition, the Court must determine whether the juvenile has the following documents:  


1.
social security card, 

2.
birth certificate,

3.
a State ID card or driver's license,

4.
a green card or school visa if needed,

5.
school, medical, and dental records, 

6.
contact list of medical, dental, and mental health providers, and 

7.
contact information relating to the child's siblings if they are in foster care.

From my review of the records, it appears that ___________ is a child from your county who fits the statutory requirements for this statute.  If there is a review hearing scheduled for this juvenile within the next 60 days, please insure that the report filed for the review hearing addresses the issues raised in this letter and by the statute.  If there is no review hearing scheduled within the next 60 days, then I'd appreciate receiving a report within 60 days outlining the county's progress relating to these issues.
A copy of this letter is sent to the county attorney, guardian ad litem and, if applicable, the parents or their counsel so that they may provide additional input within two weeks from the date of receipt of the report.

It is anticipated that as juveniles attain the age of 16, I will continue to be seeking this information to insure that the review requirements of the statute have been addressed.

Should you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Very truly,

Gerald J. Seibel

District Court Judge
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County Attorney


GAL


Parents or their attorney


Child's attorney


Tribe (if involved)

